January 2021 (Zoom)

Councillors held a Zoom meeting online on the 26th January 2021 with Cllr E Evans presiding, Apologies were received from Cllr Duffee, everyone else was present.

Chair welcomed our new councillor Mr Sion Evans and thanked him for agreeing to the post.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

PLANNING

The Old Station in Betws, correction made, planning for a new build was withdrawn and planning for repairs to original building have now been passed, to be used as a holiday let.

MATTERS ARISING FROM NOVEMBER'S MEETING

Regarding lack of planning applications being received – a reply was received to advise that one of the applications came under Lampeter and the other one in question did not require the community council's input!

Request for the trees by Tyngors to be cut down has been sent in – no reply yet. Cllr E Evans emphasised her concerns regarding these as they are getting worse and are very dangerous. **Clerk to chase again by phone**. Cllr O Davies mentioned that there were trees sticking out onto the road in the same area.

Clerk requested minutes from Longwood, the previous years were received.

Cllr E Evans mentioned that some maintenance has been done in Longwood and the Taiga would now be able to drive up to her property.

Letters sent to John Tomes and Geraint Davies requesting that they tidy up the plots that they own.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Email received requesting a salt bin to be placed near Clos Tawela as this road is not gritted and carers are required to attend patients 3 times a day and put themselves at risk. Cllr E Evans also received two verbal requests. Clerk to send a request to the council and find out why Silian road does not get gritted, it drove through Silian but did not dispense any the other day.

Graham Uridge has sent a request for us to chase up regarding putting a speed limit by his entrance, there has been another accident with a car landing in his field! **Clerk to contact the council.**

Cllr Coviello said that there is a bad dip across the road on the bend from Silian just above Glandenys, Cllr Evans confirmed the severity of it, none of the drains get cleaned – **clerk to phone council.**

Precept agreed by councillors at £4,000, clerk to send application in.

Clerk to message Cllr Duffee regarding the playground and their financial status.

Cllr E Evans gave an update on the hedge planting in Silian park.

Cllr Coviello said that the fibre broadband rollout in Silian is nearly finished.

Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council

Cllr Holgate to call with clerk and clerk to call with Cllr Pugh-Davies for signatures for cheques to pay clerk's wages, PAYE and the charity donations that will be confirmed in next meeting. Request made for council to pay the liability insurance for Menter Silian

Next Zoom meeting Tuesday February 23rd at 7.30p.m.